# March 17, 2015

The Trail Creek Town Council met in regular session on Tuesday, March 17, 2015 at 7:00 p.m., at the Town Hall, 211 Rainbow Trail, Trail Creek, Indiana.

Council Vice President, Warren Schacht, led the Pledge of Allegiance.

**Minutes** A motion was made Mr. Silcox to approve the meeting minutes from the February 17, 2015 as written; motion was seconded by Mrs. Heath, and was then unanimously carried.

**Approval Of Fund** A motion was made by Mr. Bayler to approve the fund report for March 2015; motion was seconded by Mr. Studtman.

**Approval of Claims** A motion was made by Studtman to approve claims in the amount of \$85,591.21(EIGHTY FIVE THOUSAND FIVE HUNDRED NINTY ONE DOLLARS AND TWENTY ONE CENTS) motion was seconded by Mrs. Heath and was then unanimously carried.

**Correspondence** Trail Creek Police Department received a letter from the Broadview Police Department; commending Trail Creek Police Department for their assistance during a police matter. Marshal Dick read letter aloud.

Also, Ms. Denham; Clerk Treasurer read aloud a letter received from a concerned resident regarding contractors needing to have the proper signage on their vehicles. Mr. Herrbach, Town Attorney stated that we should have an ordinance on this.

### Department Reports:

MS4: Not in attendance

**Attorney**: Bill Herrbach, Town Attorney in attendance; reported on the Flood Insurance Program; it was suggested that a letter should be sent out from the Town Hall to those residents that could be affected with an increase in insurance costs due to the new flood plain maps. Letters will be sent to all of those residents on Johnson Road, Cricket and Old Mill Road.

Update on 235 Harding, this property according the Bill Herrbach is set to go up for tax sale in the fall of 2015. Bill also reported that 110 Harding is secure and at this time there are no safety violations. The property located at 1910 East Coolspring; according to the town attorney the home is still being mortgaged; and therefore the town will still pursue payment on the refuse liens.

Mr. Warren Schacht, Council President asked Mr. Thomas, Building Inspector if the house at 1910 E. Cool spring had any safety issues. Mr. Thomas responded by saying the back of the property could use some clean up, but other than that the property appears to be secure.

# Engineer Not in attendance

**Street Department:** No Report. Mr. Schacht, Council President reminded other council members to look in their wards for street improvements to discuss at the April meeting.

# **NIRPC No Report**

Park Department: No Report

**Building Inspector: No report** 

Planning and Zoning: No report

**Police Department:** Marshal Dick was in attendance and indicated that Nic Korepanow will graduate on March 13, 2015 from 204<sup>th</sup> session of the academy. Both the Marshal and Deputy Eric Lisoski will be attending. Once graduation is complete Deputy Korepanow will receive more training with the Trail Creek Police Department, for six weeks

The Marshal indicated that Deputy Eric Lisoski has been promoted to Chief Deputy as of March 01, 2015. Congrats to Eric!

Steve also mentioned that the annual Chiefs Training is coming up on March 30<sup>th</sup> and will run through April 4<sup>th</sup>, this is mandatory.

#### Old Business:

• St. Stan's 5K walk/run is scheduled for June 6th

## **New Business:**

• Flood Insurance Program: Discussed above under Attorney.

Public Comment: None

**Clerk-Treasurer's Comment**: Ms. Denham wanted to remind all residents that our yard waste pick up begins Monday April 06, 2015 and will run every Monday until the first Monday in November.

**Council Comment:** There being no further business a motion was made by Mr. Studtman to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 p.m., motion was seconded by Mr. Silcox and was then unanimously carried.

APPROVED: Wasser Selad

Warren Schacht, Council President

Joshleen M. Denham, Clerk-Treasurer

Approved: April 21, 2015